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Many different options for addressing the project's Purpose and Need

were evaluated in a screening process prior to the development and

evaluation of the alternatives in the DEIS. Options eliminated through the

screening process included a new corridor crossing over the Columbia

River (in addition to I-5 and I-205), an arterial crossing between Hayden

Island and downtown Vancouver, a tunnel under the Columbia River,

and various modes of transit other than light rail and bus rapid transit.

Section 2.5 of the DEIS explains why a third corridor, arterial crossing of

the Columbia River, and several transit modes evaluated in screening

were dropped from further consideration because they did not meet the

Purpose and Need. For a general description of the screening process

see Chapter 2 (Section 2.7) of the FEIS. It should be noted that every

proposal received from the public was considered, and many of the

proposals that were dropped from further consideration included

elements that helped shape the alternatives in the DEIS. The issue of

adverse impacts to businesses, resulting from tolling, was addressed as

part of the economics analysis and is described in detail in the

Economics Technical Report. This report, and Chapter 3 (Section 3.4) of

the DEIS, note that the increased costs incurred because of tolls would

generally be offset by the improved travel options and travel times.

Under existing and No-Build Alternative conditions, congestion delays

and high crash rates have significant costs for local businesses and

travelers; improving these conditions is one of the purposes of the

project. Tolls could discourage home-based shopping trips from Clark

County to points in northern Oregon, such as Hayden Island and Airport

Way. However, the variable-rate toll structure that was evaluated in the

DEIS allows for different rates to be charged by time of day. Therefore,

discretionary trips, such as those between Oregon and Washington for

retail purposes, could be taken in off-peak hours when toll rates are at

their lowest, reducing the effect of the tolls on these types of trips. Also,

CRC would provide improved transit connections between Clark County

and Oregon, offering travelers a toll-free alternative for reaching
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destinations across the river. Details of the tolling system are still being

refined as the project development enters the final design stage. It is

currently not anticipated that transit users, bicyclists, or pedestrians will

pay a toll. Additionally, certain toll discounts or waivers for other groups

have been and will continue to be considered. The ultimate decision on

any tolling options will be made by both the Washington and Oregon

Transportation Commissions.
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